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Actions from Council 4 February 2015 
 

ACTION RESPONSE WHO RESPONSIBLE DATE COMPLETED 

Administration Business 1- 
Developing Pressures in the NHS 
 

Letter to be sent to Secretary of 
State for Health 
 
Letter to be sent to the LGA 
 
Letter to be sent to the Borough’s 
3 MPs 
 
Response received from 
Department of Health dated 10 
March 2015 received 16 March 
2015 
 

 
Chief Executive 
 
Chief Executive 
 
 
Chief Executive 
 

 
10 February 2015 
 
10 February 2015 
 
 
10 February 2015 

Administration Business 2 – 
Impact of Benefit Sanctions 

To be rolled to the next Council 
Meeting 
 

Constitutional Services 1st April 2015 

Administration Business 3 – Sky 
Lanterns 

To be rolled to the next Council 
meeting 
 

Constitutional Services 1st April 2015 

Opposition Business 1 – First Aid 
 

Referred to Overview and Scrutiny 
Board 
 

Overview and Scrutiny 
Board 

The motion will be discussed 
at the Overview and Scrutiny 
meeting on 7th April 2015. 
 

Opposition Business 2 – 
Supporting those with Dyslexia 

Referred to Overview and Scrutiny 
Board 
 

Overview and Scrutiny 
Board 

The motion will be discussed 
at the Overview and Scrutiny 
meeting on 7th April 2015. 
 

Leader & Cabinet Question Time 
– Cllr Sykes to Cllr McMahon – 
Community Shop 
 

Referred to Overview and Scrutiny 
Board 

Overview and Scrutiny 
Board 

The motion will be discussed 
at the Overview and Scrutiny 
meeting on 7th April 2015. 
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Leader and Cabinet Question 
Time – Cllr Sykes to Cllr 
McMahon – Suicide Rates 

The Leader responded that the 
Police and Crime Commissioner 
was taking this forward as a project 
linked with the NHS and other 
Council’s across Greater 
Manchester.  A briefing note would 
be circulated. 
 

Cllr McMahon A briefing note was circulated 
on 24 March 2015. 

Leader and Cabinet Member 
Question Time – Councillor 
Hudson re Car Parking for 
Greenfield Train Station on Shaw 
Hall Bank Road 
 

Constitutional Services spoke to 
officers in Strategic Transport to 
investigate the issue. 

Cllr Hibbert It has been confirmed  that 
Saddleworth Rugby Club have 
no plans to sell the car park 
that is currently used by TfGM, 
under agreement, as a park 
and ride facility for Greenfield 
railway station and they are not 
intending to make any changes 
to the arrangement they have 
with TfGM. 
 
This has been confirmed by 
TfGM and by the Estates 
department of the Rugby Club. 
 

Minutes of Joint Authority 
Meetings – Joint GMCA/AGMA 
Executive, 28 Nov 2014, Minute 
87/14 – Greater Manchester 
Spatial Framework 

A response to be circulated due to 
the technical information required. 

Cllr McMahon A response was circulated on 
16th March 2015. 



Page 3 of 5 Update on Actions from Council 4 Feb 2015 

Previous to 4 February 2015 Council: 
 

Leader & Cabinet Question Time 
– Cllr Sykes to Cllr. McMahon -  
to work together on the proposal 
to identify new developments to 
have local streets named after 
Heroes of the Great War.  

Referred to AED Corporate 
Property on 15/09/2014 by 
Constitutional Services  

Director of 
Environmental Services 

It was agreed at Joint 
Leadership that street naming 
for War Heroes would be on a 
case by case consideration. 
Work is already ongoing to 
name the first new 
development (off Chamber 
Road) and as per the joint 
Leadership resolution. 
 
This work will continue as 
appropriate developments are 
brought forward for 
consideration. 
 

Opposition Business 1 – 20 MPH 
on Residential Roads (5 Feb 
2014) 

Refer to Overview and Scrutiny Overview and Scrutiny 
Board 

Raised at the Overview and 
Scrutiny Board held on 25th 
February 2014 and an update 
received on 16th June 2014,  
The report was referred to 
Leadership.  A further update 
was provided on 2nd 
September 2014 and 24th 
February 2015.  A further 
update will be discussed on 7th 
April 2015.   
 

Opposition Business 2 – Dog 
Fouling (22 Oct 2014) 
 

Referred to Overview and Scrutiny 
Board 
 
Referred to Neighbourhoods by 
Constitutional Services on 27th  

Neighbourhoods Discussed at Overview and 
Scrutiny Board on 2nd 
December 2014 as part of the 
Work Programme. Referred to 
an Officers Working Party.  An 
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October 2014  
 

update will be provided to the 
Board when more information 
is available regarding the use 
of new powers and may take 
up to six months. 
 

Opposition Business 2 – 
Disability Hate Crime (17 Dec 
2014) 
 

Referred to Overview and Scrutiny 
to convene a special  hearing 

 
Overview & Scrutiny 
 

Discussed at O&S on 13 
January 2015.   
 
In 2014 Council Officers and 
Police Officers from the 
Partnership Unit briefed and 
engaged with following groups 
on issues around Disability 
Hate Crime: 

 Physically handicapped and 
Able Bodied (PHAB), 
Ambitions Clubs, and Oldham 
Personal Advocacy Ltd. 

 In October 2014 a total of 50 
people with various learning 
and physical disabilities were 
engaged around the issues of 
disability hate crime, the 
importance of reporting; 
looking at the barriers to 
reporting for people with a 
disability; signposting to the 
Stop Hate helpline as a 3rd  
Party Reporting mechanism 
available to all victims of hate 
crime. 

 A number of disability groups 
were also engaged to inform 
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and encourage the reporting 
of disability hate crime. 
 
 

Leader and Cabinet Question 
Time – Councillor Sykes to 
Councillor McMahon – 
Supporting Candidates and 
Councillors with Disabilities 
(17 Dec 2014) 
 

Referred to Overview and Scrutiny 
to suggest where improvements 
could be made 

Overview and Scrutiny Discussed at O&S Board 
initially on 13 January 2015.  
To be discussed at the Board 
meeting on 7th April 2015. 

 
 
 


